
Energy Efficiency and Conservation Block 
Grant 

HENDRICKS COUNTY  has received a Block Grant  from the Department of Energy 
in the sum of  $546,900.00 

1/10/10 Report 

The funds were received on 11/17/09 and are to be used for the following 
purpose:    Energy Efficiency evaluation and recommended improvements to 
County Buildings, namely the County Court House and Government Center. The 
goal of the proposed improvement project is to reduce energy consumption from 
both electrical power and natural gas. 

A presentation has been made to the County Commissioners on a proposed plan 
to do an energy audit on the buildings. The findings of the audit will then be 
presented to the Commissioners for their selection from the recommended 
improvements.  Retro-fitting windows, boiler replacement, temperature control 
device replacement and lighting fixture replacement are some of the eligible 
project uses for the awarded grant funds. 

County Engineering staff, following the Commissioners direction, is in the process 
of preparing a Request for Proposal for the selection of the necessary Engineering 
Firms and Contractors to formulate and complete the project.  

Quarterly reports and updates for the upcoming project will appear on the web 
page.  

For any further information please contact; Hendricks County Engineering at 317-
745-9236. 


